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This study was undertaken within MEDWHEALTH, a project funded by the EU
under the PRIMA program for Research and Innovation solutions in the
Mediterranean region. The project aims at developing durum wheat derived
products typical of the Mediterranean Countries with improved nutritional
and health properties [1]. Several innovative materials were considered in
the project, including a durum wheat line with high amylose (HA) content
developed from cv. Svevo by modifying the starch biosynthesis through
TILLING. In this study, Svevo-HA was used to make several products (i.e.
semolina, cooked and uncooked pasta, bread, crackers, breadsticks, and
biscuits) which were compared with those derived from Svevo wild type for
major bioactive compounds and antioxidant capacity. Individual polyphenols
and isoprenoids (tocochromanols and carotenoids) were analysed by HPLC-DAD.
In addition, other major qualitative components such as fibre,
carbohydrates and glycaemic index were evaluated. By comparing the content
of phenolic acids, tocochromanols and carotenoids across the Svevo and
Svevo-HA food samples, we observed a different quali-quantitative
composition of phenolic acids and isoprenoids. We found that semolina and
bread derived from Svevo-HA had higher total phenolic acids content than
those from Svevo. Concerning the isoprenoids profile, the carotenoids and
tocochromanols were not significantly different in semolina and bread



derived from the two durum wheat lines. Carotenoids and tocochromanols were
higher in uncooked Svevo-HA pasta compared to the corresponding Svevo-WT
product. We also observed that Svevo-HA semolina and the derived food
products had lower starch digestibility and glycaemic index compared to
Svevo. These results demonstrate that the altered content of amylose and
amylopectin in Svevo-HA is important to improve several aspects of the
nutritional quality of traditional Mediterranean durum wheat-based products.
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